Town Manager’s Update
November 3, 2016

Announcements

The Merrimack Police Department and Merrimack Department of Public Works want to remind
all residents that the Winter Parking Ban will start November 15th in accordance with the Town
Ordinance, which states no vehicle or trailer shall be parked on any public street or highway
between the hours of 11:00 PM and 6:00 AM from November 15 to April 15.

The Police Department will ticket those vehicles parked on public streets and found to be in
violation of the ban. Vehicles that are found to be impeding snow removal operations will be
towed if after an attempt to contact the owner of the vehicle, it is not removed immediately. All
costs associated with the towing are the responsibility of the owner of the vehicle.

The Library’s 7" Annual Turkey Shoot: Family Fun Night of Raffles will be Friday, November
18 at the Wasserman Park Function Hall. Doors open at 6:30. Win all or part of your
Thanksgiving Dinner. Live music by local NH band, Roll the Dice. Sponsored by the Friends
of the Library. For more information, please visit our website www.merrimacklibrary.org

The Merrimack Fire Department wants to remind everyone to change the batteries in your
smoke and carbon monoxide detectors this weekend as savings daylight time comes to an end.
Also, it’s a good idea to vacuum out the detectors when you change the battery, and replace any
detector that’s 10 years old.

The McGaw Bridge Road project is nearly complete. The Department of Public Works will be
hosting a ribbon cutting ceremony for the opening of the bridge on Thursday, November 10 at
2:00 PM, at the bridge. All are encouraged to attend the ceremony that will celebrate the
reopening of the bridge while remembering the history of the former McGaw Bridge
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